
 

MARCH 10, 2022 

Manachaban Students Share Information About Their GSA 
• The Rocky View School (RVS) Board of Trustees heard a Student Showcase presentation by students from 

Manachaban Middle School about the ongoing activities of the school’s Gay-Straight Alliance/Gender-
Sexuality Alliance (GSA).  

• Two Grade 8 students and a teacher shared how the school’s GSA was originally formed and spoke 
about the group’s current activities and plans for the future. 

Board Approves Changes to Support Staff Terms of Employment 
• The Board approved several changes to the Support Staff Terms of Employment arising from legislative 

changes, clarifying language in the existing document, addressing positions and changes to positions from 
the last approved Terms of Employment. 

• Communication with support staff will be forthcoming from the division. 

Board Sets 2022/23 Budget Process and Priorities to Focus on Student Success 
• RVS’ annual budget is driven by RVS’ vision of being a world-class learning organization where all 

students achieve their absolute best. In support of RVS’ Four-Year Plan to foster innovators in the learning 
journey and the operational needs of the division, the Board of Trustees identifies the following key 
priorities to guide the development of the 2022/23 budget: 

 

 
• Trustees also approved the Budget Development Process for 2022/23. 



 
 
Superintendent Provides COVID-19 School Operations Update 

• Superintendent Greg Luterbach provided trustees with an update related to school operations. Details 
can be found on www.rockyview.ab.ca 

• Staffing shortages in January and early February 2022 have largely resolved, thanks to the assistance 
of RVS’ substitute teachers and casual support staff. 

• Luterbach thanked all teaching and support staff, as well as students and parents/guardians for their 
ongoing support during the ever-changing COVID-19 pandemic. 

Trustees Approve 2022/23 Board Meeting Schedule 
• Trustees approved the 2022/23 Board schedule, which will be posted on the division’s website 

www.rockyview.ab.ca  
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